Cardinham School

Grow your mind; aim high.

Newsletter: 9 Friday 27th November 2020

Part of Truro & Penwith Academy Trust & The Wheal Prosper Federation



CARDINHAM, BODMIN, CORNWALL, PL30 4BN

secretary@cardinham.cornwall.sch.uk www.cardinhamschool.co.uk Telephone: 01208 821326

Parent Consultations

Our parent consultations will be happening via phone calls next to discuss progress and settling back into school. If you haven't heard from your child's class teacher this week, please get in touch with them to check your time slot. Please be aware that some of the calls may be on a withheld number. If you miss your call, please feel free to get back to us at another time. We look forward to speaking to you soon.

Pupil Weekly Awards

- Maths Award: Ollie (Hedgehogs) Emily P (Squirrel) Teagan T (Fox)
- Reading Award: Gracie (Hedgehogs) William B (Squirrel) Cody R (Fox)
- Writing Award: Lorna (Hedgehogs) Phoebe (Squirrel) Sam T (Fox)
- Star Pupil Award: Jowan W (Hedgehogs) Jessica (Squirrel) Finley (Fox)



Christmas Plans

- Tues 1st Dec: Your child should have brought home a Christmas card design sheet this week. On it are all the instructions should you wish to have their Christmas card designs made a reality. It is supporting Polly and Marc Airey's printing company who have agreed to donate some of the profits to the Friends of Cardinham School Funds. Please ensure all designs are in school by Tuesday 1st Dec.
- Weds 2nd Dec: On Wednesday afternoon, we will be decorating the classrooms getting them ready for the festive period. Children are free to wear Christmas jumpers on this day if they wish.
- Fri 4th Dec: As we are unable to gather for a Christmas performance this winter, we have arranged for the children's performances to be filmed so they can be shared with parents and wider families. The filming is taking place on Friday afternoon; we would like children to come to school, looking smart in school uniform but would like to see a small, 'Christmassy' addition to their uniform. Maybe a Christmas hat? As Mr Warwick will be rehearsing in the morning and then recording in the afternoon, no 1:1 lessons will take place on this day but children will have double lessons the following week.
- Weds 16th Dec: Christmas dinner day. Please make sure your child's order for Christmas dinner is in as soon as possible. In class, children will also be making Christmas hats to wear on this day. One difference to last year is that children will be remaining in their class bubble instead of eating as a whole school.



Cardinham Breakfast/After School Club booking form

Child's Name	Class	Hedgehog	/Squirrel/	Fox	(please delete	e)
--------------	-------	----------	------------	-----	----------------	----

Week Commencing: Monday

	Arriving between 8am & 8:30am £3	Arriving between 8.30am & 8:45am £1.50	Session 1 3:15pm - 4pm £2	Session 2 4pm – 5pm £4 in total (£2 per session)
Monday				
Tuesday				
Wednesday				
Thursday				
Friday				

Please do not send any payments with the booking form, you will be invoiced for any payment due the week following the sessions being
taken. Please put any payments in the red post box for the office.

Signed	Dated

Christmas Planning Continued

- Thurs 17th Dec: Christmas Parties! Unlike other years, children will be asked to bring in their own packed lunches of party food/order a school dinner of party food so no food will be shared.
- Fri 18th Dec: On the last day of term, there will again be an earlier finish to normal. These early finishes will continue to be staggered. Hedgehogs and Squirrels are to be collected at 1:30pm. Fox Class are to be collected at 1:40pm.

Christmas Cards: To reduce the transmission of infection, sadly, we will not be opening our usual Christmas

Post Box this year. Of course, with it being Christmas, there may be a few other things to look forward to.

Please be reassured that we will continue to be stringent to ensure our children and wider community stay

safe and well.



Christmas Spirit from the Charity the Fishermen's Mission

We have been asked to make you aware of the following event. Here's the link to support The Fisherman's Mission by meeting Santa this Christmas. https://fishmishmarket.org.uk/shop/fishmish-meet-santa/
During this event, taking place from 12pm for 1 hour, children will be able to meet Santa, as well as real reindeer and watch a Christmas craft by blogger Georgia Coote. Tickets cost £2 per household so a family can all sit at one laptop for that cost. This small donation will go towards helping them as a charity to provide vital pastoral, financial and emotional care to fishermen all around the UK who may be struggling with bereavement among other difficulties.

Diary Dates	Cardinham School
Mon 7 th Dec to Fri 11 th Dec	Active Christmas Week
Fri 18 th Dec	Autumn Term Ends
Mon 4 th Jan 2021	INSET DAY
Tues 5 th Jan	Spring Term Begins
Mon 15 th Feb - Fri 19 th Feb	Spring Half Term
Thurs 1 st Apr	Spring Term Ends
Mon 19 th Apr	Summer Term Begins
Mon 31 st May - Fri 4 th Jun	Summer Half Term
Friday 11 th Jun	INSET DAY
Friday 9 th July	INSET DAY
Friday 23 rd July	Summer Term Ends



Hello Cardinham Community,

As an organisation here at Argyle Community Trust we are looking to support those families and individuals that are most vulnerable and those families most in need within our local community. This year has truly been a very difficult year and especially at Christmas we do not want anyone to go without! With this in mind, we are creating 200 hamper boxes for those that need them in our local community with a selection of what they should get to enjoy just like everyone else on Christmas day. These boxes will include the following:

Christmas Meal	Additional Items	
Turkey		
Stuffing mix	Mince Pies	
Pigs in Blankets	Christmas Pudding	
Batter mix	Angel Delight or Cakes	
Sprouts	Custard	
Carrots	Fizzy pop	
Onions	Christmas Crackers	
Parsnips	Christmas table or board game set	
Cauliflower or Swede	Chocolates and/or sweets	
Potatoes	Selection boxes	
Gravy granules	Cheese, pickles and crackers	
Cooking oil		
Cranberry Sauce		

With this in mind we are looking for support across our local community to have a much wider impact on those most at need. In particular the team from East Cornwall and North Devon are looking to gain 200 Jars of Cranberry Sauce to add into these hampers. We understand these are very difficult times and please only opt in if you are in a position to do so yourselves. So how can you support?

- 1 Children could bring into school one or more of the items from the above lists. Please make sure that this is in School by Tuesday 8th December so our coach who teaches the children on that afternoon can collect your generous contributions. If anyone would like to contribute to this offer in another way please could you get in touch directly with myself on the below details to arrange support by Friday 4th December.
- 2 If anyone would like to donate money in addition to the above, no matter how big or small, please get in touch directly with myself to find out how you can do this.

You can find out more about what we have done previously during October Half term to support those families most at need by clicking on the following link: https://www.pafc.co.uk/news/2020/november/with-love-this-christmas/

Your Support would be greatly appreciated Warm Regards,

Gary Jeffery
Regional Manager
Plymouth Argyle Community Trust
Mob- 07398 113101
Email – gary.jeffery@pafc.co.uk